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CITY OF GRAHAM

BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT

May 16, 2017
There was a called meeting of the Board of Adjustment on Tuesday, May 16, 2017 at 7:00 pm immediately following the Planning Board meeting. Members present were as follows: Dean Ward, Bonnie Blalock, Ricky Hall, Nate Perry and Barry Hicks. Staff members present were Nathan Page, City Planner, Martha Johnson, Zoning/Inspections Technician, and Frank Glover, Planning Intern.
Chair Ricky Hall called the meeting to order, explained the function of the Board. Martha Johnson, Notary Public swore in Nathan Page, Chris Foust and Board Members: Dean, Ward, Bonnie Blalock, Ricky Hall, Nate Perry and Barry Hicks.
Ricky Hall gave the invocation. 
1. Bonnie Blalock made a motion to approve the minutes from the October 18, 2016 meeting, second by Ricky Hall. All voted aye. 
2. New Business. VR1701 Border Setbacks. An application to relax a setbacks for multi-family housing. 
Chris Foust, the applicant, 1851 S Main Street spoke next explaining his request. Mr. Foust stated his plans are for a single building consisting of 5-6 rental units. His surveyor discovered a deed gap on the adjoining property. Mr. Foust said his proposed building meets the 25 foot setbacks on all sides except the southwest corner which is 19.82 feet. For this reason, he is requesting a variance. 
Mr. Hall closed the public hearing. Ricky Hall made a motion to give favorable review to grant this variance for side yard setbacks, second by Dean Ward. All voted aye.  

The following five Findings of Fact and four Conclusions of Law were adopted with the motion:
F1.
The property that is the subject of this variance request, 515 Border St, is zoned Residential Multi-Family (R-MF).

2.
The property is currently vacant.

3.
The minimum yard in a multifamily structure is 25 feet, as outlined in Section 10.245 of the City of Graham Development Ordinance. The application is for either side yard to be reduced to 18 feet.

4.
An application for a variance was filed with the Planning Department on April 6, 2017. According to the application, the property owner desires to construct 5 or 6 rental units.

5.
There is a deed gap that was found by Boswell Surveyors as shown on the attached survey.

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW

The Board of Adjustment shall vary any of the provisions of the ordinance upon a showing of all of the following:

NOTE: These Conclusions of Law were prepared by staff and should be modified by the Board as it sees fit.
1.
Unnecessary hardship would result from the strict application of the ordinance. It shall not be necessary to demonstrate that, in the absence of the variance, no reasonable use can be made of the property.
Under the strict application of the ordinance, the property would be required to construct a structure not more than 18.82 feet wide.
2.
The hardship results from conditions that are peculiar to the property, such as location, size, or topography. Hardships resulting from personal circumstances, as well as hardships resulting from conditions that are common to the neighborhood or the general public, may not be the basis for granting a variance.
While there are a number of errors from old surveys in the vicinity, the location of the corner lot in conjunction with the multi-family setbacks increases the standards for the side lot setbacks.
3.
The hardship did not result from actions taken by the applicant or the property owner. The act of purchasing property with knowledge that circumstances exist that may justify the granting of a variance shall not be regarded as a self-created hardship.
The applicant/property owner was not aware that the property stakes identified on the lot prior to purchase were placed incorrectly by a previous surveyor.
4.
The requested variance is consistent with the spirit, purpose, and intent of the ordinance, such that public safety is secured, and substantial justice is achieved.
The requested variance will not remove the deed gap, it will only permit the construction of a 24 foot wide multifamily dwelling upon the lot.
DECISION

In exercising its powers, the Board of Adjustment may grant or deny a variance and may impose any appropriate conditions on the variance, provided that the conditions are reasonably related to the variance. The concurring vote of four-fifths of the Board shall be necessary to grant a variance.
For the above reasons, the Board of Adjustment grants the variance that is the subject of this application.

3. Old Business. There was none.
4.  Public comment on non-agenda items. There was none.


The meeting was adjourned. 
                                      Respectfully Submitted,

                                  Martha Johnson, Secretary
